
End of Year Presentation Awards Assembly 2022 
Presentation Day will be held at Eden Public School in the school hall this year. 
Due to the venue size limitations, the Presentation Awards Assembly will be a split event. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

We look forward to your attendance but ask that families limit the number of attendees per student to 2. 
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Congratulations to our 2 new permanent appointments. 

• Mrs Melina Caldwell who was successfully appointed as Assistant Principal. Melina is highly regarded as an 
excellent operator by staff, students, and community. We welcome Melina to the leadership team at Eden. 

• Mrs Gordana Darmanin who has been appointed to the school as a permanent teacher inclusive education.  
• Mrs Nadia Morris who will be relieving as Assistant Principal for Special Education. 
• Mrs Donna Beavan who will be taking up a one day a week position to support the implementation of the 

Digital Support Strategy across K-6. 
 
 
Additionally, we welcome 2 new teaching staff to our school – 

• Mr Josh Mawby and  
• Ms Nicole Barnes.  

Our school is very fortunate as both teachers come with a wealth of experience and a passion to teach in Eden. 
 
Miss Mahli Jackson will be teaching Technology, Mrs Fiona Fulton-Allen will teach Stage 3, Mrs Michelle Kelly 
will join the Stage 1 team, Mr Michael Kerr will be returning to classroom teaching in Stage 2. 
 



  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY AND RESILIENCE. 
Stay Safe 😊😊 
Tanja Vogt 
Principal 

 

 

PE NEWS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
This year Eden Public School had a 
PE Class Cup that was given out at 
the PBL Assemblies to classes who 
displayed all 3-school value of 
Respect, Responsibility and 
Resilience during their PE lessons. 
The classes that held the cup for the 
greatest number of times during 
2022 received their 'Special Reward' 
of afternoon tea with Ms VM this 
week.  
Congratulation to 1/2C and K-2D for 
being the PE Class Cup overall 
WINNERS for 2022!!! 
 
Thank you to all students for doing 
your very best and making PE in 
2022 an awesome year.  
Merry Christmas E.P.S. may your 
holidays be a safe and happy one.  
See You in 2023 ...Ms VM☺ 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P&C NEWS! 
Gee, the last week of school has rolled around already! This Wednesday, the P&C provided the 
prize for each class and entry is free for every child. Actually, there is a first and second prize for 
each class because I was able to obtain some, ‘2 for 1’ movie passes from the Picture Show Man.  

I would like to thank everyone who has supported our raffle fundraiser this year, it is very much 
appreciated! I will let you know how much we have made from it, early next year.  

If anyone is interested in coming on board the P&C committee, please let me know. I hope you all 
have a happy and safe holiday with your families and a very, merry Christmas. 

Quote for the week: Learning is a treasure that will follow its owner everywhere.  

Thanks again! Genevieve P&C Vice-President 

Stage 2 Celebration Day 
To commemorate the end of a very 
successful year, all students in Stage 1, 2 
and 3 went to �e Picture Show Man to 
view either “Little Eggs: An Africa 
Rescue” or “Strange Worlds”. 
Congratulations on the excellent 
behaviour displayed by all who 
participated, this was also commented 
upon by the staff at the movie theatre. I 
would also like to thank the staff at the 
Picture Show Man for their support and 
all the people who contributed to the 
colour run, as the funds raised made this 
event free for all the students who 
attended.  

Simon Taylor 
 

Presentation Day 
(10am �ursday December 15th) 
All Stage 3 students are expected to be in full 
school uniform for this event. At the completion 
of this event, Year 6 students will be able to have 
their shirts or another shirt signed (with parental 
permission).  �is will be the only time available 
for this activity. Students are reminded to make 
appropriate comments only, when signing other 
student’s shirt, as these will become a memento 
of their time at EPS. An outgrown school shirt or 
a spare school shirt would be appropriate for this 
activity, as full school uniform would be needed 
for Friday’s Year 6 Graduation Ceremony. 
 

Year 6 Graduation Ceremony and Luncheon (Friday) 
All Year 6 students are expected to be in full school uniform for both of these events. Students 
will be sitting down and eating their luncheon between 12:30-1:30pm. At 1:30pm, parents and 
students will gather at �e Sea Horse Inn’s event room. During this ceremony, Ms Vogt and 
others will share a few words and Year 6 students will receive their graduation packs. �e Year 
6 movie: “Past, Present and Future” will also be shown for invited guest to see. At the 
conclusion of the ceremony, students will be able to leave with their parents or they may return 
to school via bus. Please inform your child’s teacher before leaving. If alternative arrangements 
have been made for travel, a permission note will be required. 
 



   

 

 

 

                                                    

 

 

                             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Farewell Disco 
What a fantastic night! The music was thumping, the 
students were dancing, everyone was having a great time. 
Thank you to DJ Matt Brown for the music. I would also 
like to thank the Year 5 students and their parents for the 
wonderful snack food they provided. A special thank you to 
the Stage 3 staff who supported this event. 

Simon Taylor 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


